
Dear Oregon Senators and Representatives, 
 
I am emailing my testimony regarding House Bill 3063 because I cannot attend the hearing in person 
due to the weather conditions afflicting several areas and highways in Oregon making transit unsafe. I 
oppose HB3063 for many reasons, but my own vaccine injury tops the list.  
 
I was vaccinated as a child according to the recommended schedule in 1973. I never thought much 
about vaccines and was told that they were harmless and beneficial. After receiving my Bachelor of 
Science Degree with minors in Biology and Chemistry from Southern Oregon University, I then was 
admitted into the Bachelor of Dental Hygiene program at Oregon Health & Science University in 1998. I 
received several vaccines which were considered imperative due to my contact with patients and blood. 
The vaccines that I received were the MMR booster, Hep B series and titer, and two flu vaccines (1998 & 
1999). I had also received the TDaP  two months prior to admittance due to a slight infection in my foot 
from a splinter. The nurse at the student health clinic performed a titer to determine if I had antibodies 
for the Chicken Pox virus, which I did against my mother’s records, so I did not get the Varicella vaccine.  
 
Within months of receiving all of these vaccines, I started having irregular periods that eventually 
stopped all together. I was diagnosed with Premature Ovarian Failure (POF) at the age of 26. This was 
devastating news. I was a newlywed at 22, and we had planned on having a big family. I was told that I 
had less than a 10% chance of ever conceiving naturally. My health began fading fast as I developed 
Sjogren’s Syndrome (SS), Rheumatoid Arthritis (RA), Raynaud’s Syndrome, severe Irritable Bowel 
Syndrome (IBS), and Chronic Fatigue. I sought the care of specialists, because honestly, I thought I was 
dying. Why was I so sick? What caused this? I was an athlete. I was fit, healthy, and smart. Why the 
sudden turn in my health? My doctors did not have any answers for me, especially once genetics was 
ruled out. My diagnosis was considered idiopathic. My life was destroyed. I was in chronic pain and 
fatigued. Imagine a career as a Dental Hygienist with RA. My marriage fell apart. We divorced ten years 
after we said our vows.  
 
Fast forward to 2013. My exhusband and I decided to give our relationship another try. He had two sons 
at this point who were six and five years old. We decided to try to have a baby of our own through In 
vitro fertilization (IVF) with egg donor. It was then that I started researching vaccines. I thought it was 
peculiar that babies were given the Heb B vaccine series starting at birth. Why? I would have never 
received that vaccine if I had not gone into the health field. Babies are at a minimal risk for Hepatitis B, 
as it is not a communicable disease.  
 
My husband and I spent well over a year researching vaccines, their ingredients, safety studies, adverse 
reactions, laws-anything to help us decide what to do when our daughter was born. During this time I 
also received my Master of Education from Concordia University. I was in research mode to say the 
least. What I discovered was astounding and corrupt to say the least. I connected the dots to my own 
vaccine injuries. I am sensitive to chemicals and should have never received those vaccines back in 
undergraduate school. What would my life have been like if I had declined? I will never know.  
 
Vaccines have never been tested for carcinogenic effects or infertility. This is stated in every vaccine 
information insert. I have found many published research papers related to contraceptive vaccines, 
dating back to as early as 1977. I also discovered that many of the recommended vaccines are known by 
the government and pharmaceutical industries to cause infertility. Does Global Depopulation sound 
familiar? Many of these vaccines are mandatory and on the CDC’s schedule to attend public, private, 
and charter schools. The most controversial vaccine regarding infertility is the HPV vaccine. Japan no 



longer recommends it for this exact reason. When looking at the ingredients in the HPV vaccine, they 
are the same ingredients in combination that I received in college. Why aren’t synergistic safety studies 
performed on vaccines in every combination possible? 
 
After our discoveries, we decided against vaccinating our daughter. As you can see, this was not a 
decision that we took lightly. We are 100% comfortable with our decision. It is our choice to decide what 
we put into our bodies. We believe in informed consent. We believe in scientific studies that are 
unbiased and follow golden standards. We believe that vaccines should not be liability free. We believe 
that doctors and health professionals should not receive incentives to promote pharmaceutical drugs 
and products. We believe that our politicians should not receive funding from pharmaceutical 
companies to push their personal agendas for profit. We believe in our constitutional right to an 
education. We believe that our sons and daughter have the right to have children naturally if they 
decide in the future!  
 
I oppose HB3036 and if it passes, I will pull my children out of their schools and home school if needed. 
We will move out of Oregon if necessary. Making vaccines mandatory will not change our minds. We 
have done our research, have you? 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Melissa Jackson, Med, RDH 
Klamath Falls, OR 97603 
(503) 998-4935 
 


